
 

 

 

 

 

The Republic of Malawi 

MINISTRY OF HEALTH 

(GLOBAL FUND/GAVI - PIU) 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO AWARD PROCUREMENT CONTRACT 

SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF 2,700 HEAVY DUTY PUSH BICYCLES 

Ref. No. MOH/NCB/G/GF/COVID/2023/001 

 

The Government of Malawi through the Ministry of Health – Program Implementation Unit (PIU) 

has been receiving support from The Global Fund and Gavi since 2003 and 2002 respectively. The 

Ministry of Health (MoH) is the public sector Principal Recipient (PR) of the Global Fund Grant.  

To effectively administer and manage the grants, the Ministry established a Program 

Implementation Unit (PIU) to undertake some of the functions of the Principal Recipient in the 

implementation of the Global Fund Grant 

Ministry of Health - Program Implementation Unit (PIU) with funding from Global Fund 

advertised the Tender for the Supply and Delivery of 2,700 Heavy Duty Push Bicycles on 31st July 

2023. The contract reference Number is MOH/NCB/G/GF/COVID/2023/001 and followed the 

National Competitive Bidding (NCB) process. 

  

In Compliance with Section 48 of the Public Procurement and Disposal of Assets Act No.27 of 

2017, the Ministry hereby notifies the General Public and all bidders who participated in the tender 

referenced above, that the evaluation and approval process were conducted and therefore intends 

to award this Contract as follows: 

  

 No. Description of the Item 

Name and Address of 

the successful  

Bidder 

Contract 

Period 

Contract Amount (Malawi 

Kwacha) 

1 

Supply and Delivery of 

2,700 Heavy Duty Push 

Bicycles 

Buffalo Bicycles 

MLW Limited,  

Plot Number 21/2/35, 

Njewa, Lilongwe, 

Malawi 

 

10 Weeks 
MWK530,597,952.00 

(Kwacha Only) 

 

This Notification of Intention to Award notifies the bidders and the general public of the decision 

to award the above contract. The first publication of this Notification begins the fourteen (14) days 

Standstill Period. 

During the Standstill Period all unsuccessful bidders may: 

a) request a debriefing in relation to the evaluation of your bid, and/or 



b) submit a procurement-related complaint in relation to the decision to award the 

contract. 

Questions regarding this notification should be sent in writing before the end of the 14 days stand 

still period to the address indicated below:  

The Secretary For Health, 

Attention: Chairperson – Internal Procurement and Disposal Authority Committee (IPDC), 

Ministry of Health -Global Fund/Gavi PIU, 

CHSU, Area 3, 

P.O Box 30377, 

Lilongwe. 


